
 

 

Louisiana Family Church held a Special Grace Ceremony in Laplace, LA 
 
John Monestere 
August 21, 2016 
 

On August 21, the Louisiana Family Church held 
the Special Grace Ceremony in Laplace, Louisiana 
at Pastor John Monestere’s home. 18 participants, 
including six Blessed Central Families and six 
adult second-generation Unificationists, were in 
attendance. 
 
Mr. and Mrs. Andrus drove over 180 miles to 
receive the Special Grace. Their daughter, Tiffany, 
received the Special Grace in Dallas, Texas. They 
are committing themselves to support the American 
Clergy Leadership Conference (ACLC), as well as 
Tribal Messiah activities in Lake Charles. 
 
Despite the difficulties that recent floods brought to 

the community, all families and participants made tremendous effort to participate in the ceremony. 
 
Pastor John Monestere shared, “All honor and glory to Heavenly Parent and True Parents. Thank you, 
True Mother, for pleading with Heaven on our behalf so that we could receive such a Special Grace! Last 
week a great portion of Louisiana was inundated with floods. It appeared at some point to make more 
sense to cancel and reschedule the Special Grace Ceremony. At least a third of those in attendance today 
had the probability of contenting with the aftermath of a 1000-year event which at best might be a bit 
inconvenient, but could easily be an impossible trip of 60-180 miles.” 
 

 
 


